MINUTES

HART COUNTY BOARD OF FAMILY AND CHILDREN SERVICES

The regular monthly meeting of the DFCS Board was held Wednesday, January 25, 2012 at 4:00 p.m. in the DFCS Board room.

Attending were Alice Worthan, Shelvy Myers, Earnestine White, John Williamson and County Director Mark Akridge.  

The minutes of the November 2011 meeting were read and approved.  No meeting was held in December 2011 because the Director was out of the office due to family illness.      

Monthly county expenditures for November 2011 and December 2011 were approved.  

The Office of Family Independence and Social Services reports for November 2011 and December 2011 were discussed.

Director’s report: 

· The Director informed the Board that due to further vacancies in the Region, Franklin County’s OFI Supervisor is now covering Habersham County.  The Hart County OFI Supervisor is now covering both Hart and Franklin Counties.  

· The Director shared a news article concerning former State DFCS Director Rachelle Carnesale.  Ms. Carnesale left the agency at the beginning of December 2011.

· The Director shared a news article explaining that DHS Commissioner Clyde Reese had appointed Ron Scroggy as Acting State DFCS Director.

· The Director shared an e-mail from DHS Commissioner confirming that furloughs for DFCS employees ended in December 2011.

· The Director presented the FY2011 Hart County DFCS annual report.

Meeting adjourned.  

The next Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 29, 2012 at 4:00 p.m.
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